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To Whom It May Concern,

Consultation on Increasing the Published Admission Number (PAN) and changes to
Admission Policy from 2025.

You will recall that we wrote to you back in November to discuss our intention to consult to
increase the schools planned admission numbers from 150 students to 180 students, and to
make some minor additions to its admission policy which will mirror the other secondary
schools that are part of Carlton Academy Trust.

This decision to increase our PAN is as a result of the enhanced reputation of the school in
the wider community, which means there is significantly increased demand for places. This
reputation comes from the fantastic attitude and high standards our students display day-in,
day-out, which showcase to people our core values of ambition, respect and resilience which
underpin our community.

This consultation has now been completed, and as such, from 2025 the schools PAN will
increase in line with the figures in the consultation. The school admissions policy will also be
updated to reflect the changes suggested.

Further details on the updated Admission policy can be found on the website here:
Admissions - Carlton Keighley Secondary

I would like to reassure families that, as pupils numbers grow, we will continue to ensure that
staffing capacity and curriculum provision increases alongside these changes so that staffing
ratios remain the same for students, and students continue to access a broad and balanced

curriculum both inside and outside the classroom, allowing them to become the best version
of themselves.

We would again like to thank all of the members of our community for their continued
support in helping the school achieve its mission of excellence for all.

Your sincerely,

Mark Turvey
Head of School
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